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 Ms Sue Lovecy, Head of School



                                                    





5th January 2021
Dear parent / carer and students of St Martins School

Corona virus lockdown 2021
Well here we go again, but now of course we are experts! I very much hope that this 6 week lockdown will do the trick and we will be able to start to return to normality after half term. 

Tomorrow we will launch into our blended learning programmes, the timetables for each year group are on the school website https://www.stmartins3-16.org/parents/year-group-isolation-information-covid-advice/ . I am very proud of the fantastic programme of live teaching, ‘teams’ tutorials and set work that my staff will be delivering. 

For secondary students these timetables start from MONDAY 11 JANUARY – year 10 and 11 continue with the timetable they already have until Monday and year 7,8 and 9 complete the work set on Show My Homework.

For Primary students these timetables start on WEDNESDAY 6 JANUARY.
Children / students need to engage with this and return completed work back to staff on ‘teams’. If you are having any issues with IT at home please email or ring our reception team. We have a limited amount of IT equipment for loan and our resident expert, Mr Holmes, can help sort out connections and passwords etc.

St Martins School will be open for key worker and vulnerable children. Please contact us in advance to organise a place for your Son / Daughter. This programme will be very different for this lockdown as students will simply log on to a laptop and access the online learning as if they are at home. Learning Support Assistant’s will be there to support students with this learning. All students will need their own headphones and lunch / drinks / snacks.

If you are in receipt of free school meal’s you will have already been contacted about collection of a food parcel to take us up to the 15 January and then we will see what scheme the government brings in.

This time is a real struggle for some families for many reasons and I have been encouraged and moved by some of the stories of help and support in the villages over the last year. 

The St Martins centre has opened a food bank and I encourage you to use this if you need it.

I will try to provide Parents with a weekly letter so that you can keep yourselves updated during this period

Sue Dix SEN lead together with Mandi Jones and Angela Herbert from the Inclusion team will be ringing some parents and students to check all is going well. If you would like to speak to them drop an email to school and they will call you back.

Tomorrow I will hold an assembly for all year 11 to discuss the plans for their exams and what is expected of them during this lock down period. I will follow that up with a similar session with year 10 in the next couple of days

We are still here for the community of St Martins and if you need support in any way we may be able to find an answer for you, so don’t hesitate to contact us.

Stay safe and keep smiling

Sue Lovecy

Your Head of School
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